
Regular Town Board Meeting Minutes 
Tuesday, December 10, 2024 
Community Center, 5:00 p.m. 

 
Chairman Cushing called the meeting to order and noted that it was posted, published, and handicapped accessible in 
accordance with Wisconsin Open Meeting Laws. 
 
A moment of silence was observed to honor our troops here and abroad. Pledge of Allegiance was spoken. 
 
Present:  Chairman Cushing, Supervisor Fuhrman, Supervisor Schmitz, Clerk Myshchyshyn and Treasurer Murdoff. 
 
Motion by Fuhrman, second by Cushing to approve the agenda as read. Motion carried. 
 
Motion by Schmitz, second by Fuhrman to approve the minutes of the November 19, 2024, regular board meeting as 
posted.  Motion carried. 
 
Motion by Fuhrman, second by Schmitz to approve the Treasurer’s report as read.  Motion carried. 
 
Messages/Announcements/Correspondence/Bid Submissions: Building permits were considered 
 
Public Input – taken during the meeting. 
 

1. Town crew maintenance report:  Matt Strasburg – The crew cleaned out the back garage of Community Center 
for Oneida County Transit which will be renting the facility.  They changed out the locks, cleaned the furnace.  
Everything seems to be working.  Christmas decorations were fixed and installed.  The crew had to plow a few 
times, and the machines are in good working order. 

2. Plan Commission did not meet. 
3. Rick Clem of RC Inspection presented an update in their price list and policy.  Clem talked about new property 

owners not installing erosion control measures properly, which has been an issue for some time.  RC Inspection’s 
new policy is to inspect as soon as the hole is dug to ensure proper erosion control. Clem also talked about non-
compliant property owners and mentioned that other towns have wording in their ordinances for fines for non-
compliance.  The board directed the clerk to check into Hazelhurst’s ordinance. Motion by Cushing, second by 
Fuhrman to approve the new price list for RC Inspection. Roll vote, Cushing aye, Fuhrman aye, Schmitz abstain.  
Motion carried. 

4. Discussion of the town selling excess town equipment that the crew doesn’t use.  The board directed the crew to 
put together a list and maybe post on selling platforms online. 

5. Discussion of Christmas party.  The party will most likely be January 18th or 19th. 
6. Cody Ryden discussed with the board about running a snowmobile race January 11 and 12, 2025 on Lake 

Katherine.  There would be about 25 families participating. 
7. Next board meeting will be Wednesday, January 15, 2025, at 5:00 p.m. 
8. Motion by Fuhrman, second by Schmitz to approve the payment of bills.  Motion carried.  

 
Meeting adjourned at 5:38 p.m. 
 
Christy Myshchyshyn 
Clerk 


